Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Education, Health and Care Plans (EHCPs)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

For last year (2022/23), and within the local authority area:
 

(a)    What was the average cost to relevant providers of delivering Education, Health and Care Plans (EHCPs);

Answer:
The Council do not have the cost to relevant providers of delivering Education, Health and Care Plans (EHCP’s).  We issue EHCP’s but do not collect data on how much this costs to providers. 
Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


(b)    How many EHCPs specified teaching assistant support under Section F.  

We do not collate data on how many EHCP’s specify teaching assistants support under Section F.  In order to find this information, we would need to read through 3780 EHCP’s. At 2 minutes per plan, it would equate to 126 hours of an officer’s time.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a refusal because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may wish to refine your request so that it reduces the cost to within the ‘appropriate limit’.
For (a), please can the average cost be provided as both (i) the mean and (ii) the median, where held. 

 

If information is held on the average cost of EHCPs, but that information is calculated on a different basis to that outlined above, then please could those estimates be provided instead. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
